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Dear Chairman Cole and Ranking Member DeLauro, 

I am requesting funding for the Greenville Volunteer Fire District #1 Capital Project in fiscal year 

2025. The entity to receive funding for this project is the Greenville Volunteer Fire District, located 

at 11176 NY-32, Norton Hill, NY 12083. The funding would be used for a new firehouse. The 

project is an appropriate use of taxpayer funds because the current firehouse is built within feet of 

an eroding stream bank that has encroached on the firetruck garage because of the extreme rain and 

flooding we have experienced lately. It is a building beyond repair at this time due to black mold, 

leaks, energy inefficiency, problems with right-of-way parking, and ingress/egress issues for the 

firetrucks. From 2018 to 2022, GFD1 has spent $171,231.98 in repairs. 

 

The project has a federal nexus because the funding provided is for purposes authorized in Section 

306 of the Consolidated Farm and Rural Development Act, 7 U.S. Code section 1926(a). 

 

I certify that I have no financial interest in this project, and neither does anyone in my immediate 

family.  

 

Sincerely, 

 
Marc Molinaro  

Member of Congress 


